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What impact does social media use have on student          
performance? Good question. It turns out that the           
University of Technology Sydney (UTS) has also been        
pondering this question. A new study reveals that the impact 
of social media use on academic performance is dependent 
upon whose performance is being considered. Researchers 
found that different students are impacted differently,          

depending on whether they are normally high or low performers. 

UTS’s James Wakefield and Jessica Frawley found that below-average         
students tend to spend more time on social media platforms – even when some 
of that time is spent on such platforms for educational purposes – were at a 
higher risk of posting lower scores or even failing their courses. 

Conversely, the study found that the performance and scores of high-achieving 
students were not affected by the amount of time they spend on social media. 

The study conducted by Wakefield and Frawley was not of secondary students. 
They worked with 500 first-year university students. Each of the 500 participants 
was assessed on their general academic achievement through their weighted 
average mark across all of their studies. With this score known, they were then 
asked about their social media use. 

The average age of the students in the study was 19. The researchers suggest 
that their results may be similar for high school students, particularly those in 
Years 11 and 12. 

What the results seem to indicate, is that for students who may already grapple 
with self-regulation – struggle with when to stop or when enough screen time is 
enough – and be able to focus on work, social media provides an ill-advised 
distraction. 

The researchers found that if these same young people spent three hours per 
day on social media platforms, just one hour more than the  average of two, the 
difference in results achieved was around 10 marks in every task worth 100. 10 
marks. If you’re a middle-of-the-road student in a tertiary setting, that’s          
potentially the difference between passing and failing a course. 

Stating what appears the bleeding obvious, UTS’s James Wakefield noted that 
“below-average students would spend less time  studying… the longer they stay 
on (social media platforms).” 

Balance. Easily said but harder achieved. Getting it right can make a  profound 
difference, as the UTS report makes clear. In the interests of balance, it is the 
policy of Lightning Ridge  Central School by banning the use of mobile phones 
and hence keeping students off social media for 6.5 hours per day. 

 

Presentation Day Awards Assembly The 2019 school year is coming to its 
conclusion and we are preparing to celebrate the achievements of our students  

 

 

Principal’s Report  

2019 School Newsletter now available online via our Skoolbag App and  

website on www.lightningr-c.schools.nsw.edu.au and SkoolBag  

Join us on  

Lang. Nest Spectacular 

Fri 13th Dec 

Presentation Day 

Thurs 12th Dec 

Year 6 Celebration Day 

Wed 11th Dec 

K-6 Opal Pool Party 

Mon 16th Dec 

7-12 PBL Rewards Day 

Mon 16th Dec 

K-6 Assembly 

Mon 17th Feb 2020 

Kindergarten First Day 

Mon 10th Feb 2020 

Last Day of Term 4 

Wed 18th Dec 

Students Return  

Wed 5th Feb 2020 

Long Dist. Swim Carnival 

Mon 10th Feb 2020 

School Swimming Carnival 

Fri 14th Feb 2020 

mailto:lightningr-c.school@det.nsw.edu.au


During the next two weeks students will continue their learning in classes up until 

Wednesday 18th December. This includes arriving on time to school in school uniform 

and ready to learn with books, pens and a laptop every day. 

There are some reward trips planned for those students who have reached OPAL, 

please ensure permission notes are returned by the due date or your child may miss 

out. Once again those student who have received only positive incidents in millennium 

will be receive a special deputy’s reward, this is to reinforce those student following our PBL  values of 

Respect, responsibility and pride. There will be a semester Two rewards assembly for Secondary             

students, to celebrate students success during the semester. 

Farewell to our secondary staff members who are beginning new journeys, Mr Murray and Mrs Pascoe.  

Even though Mrs Pascoe has been here for a short time she has made a huge impact, she has been   

teaching in the Mathematics faculty and filling in when teachers are away both in Secondary & Primary.  

Mr Murray has been teaching at LRCS for a number of years, his innovative, consistent, professional       

approach to teaching and learning, will be missed by students and teachers, Chris does a lot of additional 

jobs around the school and leaves very big shoes for someone to fill. 

We thank each of you for your hard work & dedication whilst you have been at LRCS and we wish you 

luck at your future schools. 

Laptops are continued to be used in classes, the LEXIA  and reading Plus reading programs has been     

especially beneficial to our students in just a short time we have recorded some amazing improvements 

in our students reading ability. LEXIA and reading Plus  can be accessed at home if you have internet 

access, t would be wonderful if parents encouraged their children to use LEXIA or reading Plus during the 

school holidays. 

Good luck to our Year12 students who are waiting for their HSC result which arrive shortly, these                  

students have just completed their school journey we wish you all the best in your next journey where  

ever that may take them.  

To our 2020 Year 7 students who are about to embark on their next journey we welcome you to the          

beginning of your Secondary education and look forward to you all developing into young adults just as 

our Year 12 students have during the last 6 years. Each of our students are moving forward into the next 

year group which will bring along new challenges and journeys. 

Next year the staff & students at LRCS will continue our journey with Mr John Fleming using his Explicit   
Instruction programs to further support improving students academic results. 

I would like to wish everyone a Merry Christmas and Happy New Year and hope that you have a happy  
journey during the holidays and be ready for school on Wednesday 5th February 2020.  

Secondary Deputy Principal’s Report  

Continued. 

throughout the year. We invite you to join us in this celebration for our Presentation Day on Thursday 
12th December at 9:30am in the School Gymnasium. 

 

Milestones I have been speaking with students about milestones in recent assemblies. They are 
achievements and signposts in people’s lives. Last week I achieved a professional milestone of my own 
when through a process of merit selection I was successful in being appointed the Permanent Principal of 
this fine school.  I am proud to be able to lead the staff and students at LRCS and work with the                      
community to achieve improved outcomes for all over the next few years. And by the way…. My mother 
is proud too! 



Library Report 
         

There’s nothing nicer than a good reader reading to you .When Jack Warhurst was 

reading with me as I read, I thought I don’t need to be centre stage and asked him to 

read to the class. And how beautifully he read! Encouraging keen/clever kids is one of 

my passions and I always get a buzz out of students who see value in what I value. 

Reading aloud, with expression appropriate to the context of the story engages         

listeners and this is what Jack was able to do. Delightful. 

 

Year 7  have been coming to the library with Miss Stewart on Monday mornings. She is encouraging their 

interest in books. Often when students finish K-6 they do not have a lot of library experiences. I had a 

chat to the group and they are still reading what interests them,….everything from drawing books to 

war ,to their own purchased books. I’m pleased that their love of books continues. We all have a certain 

focus and there is a book for everyone you just have to find it. Parker Bevan showed me his war book  

collection. 

This brings me to suggesting you start thinking about books for Christmas gifts. I am happy to              

recommend titles but looking at online booksellers and seeing what is popular with kids and reading     

reviews is a good way to choose. I had a book for my sister for a gift but unfortunately she is not going to 

get it unless I decided to give her a second hand book! 

The LRCS Reading Challenge is coming to a close  for Term 4 as I type this. I’d like to thank Kerrie-anne 

Turk who always makes the celebration party great. Students receive a certificate too in recognition of 

their efforts.  

     

     

      

Lightning Ridge Central School                             

Reading  Challenge 
Week 6   

     ES1   -  Hunter Brack  ES1J 

Stage 1  -  Olley Murray S1Y   

Stage 2  - Tori Smith S2H  

Stage 3  -  Ellie Gough S3C  

Week 7  

Stage 1 - Rachel Bateup S1B 

Stage 2 - Evan Wiesnet S2O 

Stage 3 - Lennie Frail S3B 



Worth your Weight in Opal 

Lucy Barrett  Year 7 

 

 

Worth your Weight in Opal 

Dani Burgess-Dale  Year 7 

 

 Dani was nominated by Mr Nixon for being a polite and         

respectful student and a positive role model for her peers. 

 Fantastic Effort Dani!! 

 

Lucy was nominated by Mrs Pascoe for her focus on her       

education and improvement, leading to higher grades in    

Mathematics. 

Top Job Lucy!! 

Lightning Ridge Central School share a Positive Behaviour for Learning focus with our   

Students each fortnight. Students who show exceptional PBL values are                           

rewarded throughout the year with excursions, special activities and treats.  

Positive Behaviour for Learning 



 

Worth your Weight in Opal 

Tyler Mahoney ES1P 

 
Tyler was nominated by Mrs Hicks for his wonderful 

help tidying up after busy lessons. 

Awesome Job Tyler!! 

Worth your Weight in Opal 

Khiah Boney S1B 

 
Khiah was nominated by Mr Britts for always        

listening well during lessons and for sharing her well 

thought out answers. 

Top Work Khiah!! 

Worth your Weight in Opal 

Claudia Bogdan S2H 

 
Claudia was nominated by Mr Crawley for her    

consistent application in all Key Learning Areas. 

Keep up the Great Work Claudia!! 

Worth your Weight in Opal 

Kaylee Whitty S3B 

 
Kaylee was nominated by Mrs Stiller for being a    

positive member of our class. Thank you for           

encouraging others and always giving 100% effort to 

all learning tasks. 

Super work Kaylee!! 



 

Stage 3 Poetry  

Family - dhiiyaan 

 Everyone will soon be visiting 
dhiiyaan for the holidays. 

Ellie Gough 



 K-6 Assembly 

The last K-6 merit assembly for the year was held on Monday 

2nd December in the gym. 

A Big Congratulations to all who received awards. 

The Kindergarten classes performed the Reindeer Pokey for the 

delighted audience. You all did an awesome job Kindy’s, Well 

Done!! 



Student Voice  



Year 12 Sydney Excursion 

Protest Poetry Writing Workshop 

at the Story Factory 

On Tuesday morning we attended a 

writing workshop run by Bilal Hafda. 

He greeted us and we worked with 

volunteers in composing protest  

poetry. We created poems based on 

drought, clothing standards, global 

warming and social acceptance. 

These were things we felt            

passionate about and the volunteers 

and Bilal helped to create                       

those poems. – Mason  

Family Affairs with the Gilchrists at the Parramatta 

Riverside Theatre 

When we went to Sydney, Ms Dove and Mr Shandog took 

us to see the play, Family Affairs with the Gilchrists. “Wow, 

Ms Dove, I thought you were going to take us to a boring 

old people play!” was the first thing I said afterwards. I  

really thought it was right up my alley, not too many long 

words, and the swearing reminded me of Grawin. – Opal  

Punchbowl Boys High School visit and 

Lebanese feast at Al Yasmin’s restaurant 

We arrived at Punchbowl High School (Ms 

Dove’s previous school) on Tuesday for 

lunch. We were greeted generously by a few 

of the Year 12 students and teachers. We 

toured the school and then went out for lunch. 

The boys gave us an insight into different  

cultures and we had a mean feed.                     

– Toby  

Museum of Contemporary Art 

On Wednesday morning we went to the Museum of 

Contemporary Art (MCA) to look at the different        

artworks on display. Ms Dove let us Year 12s roam 

around the museum so we could take our time  

looking at the artworks. Out of the two art galleries 

we visited, I definitely preferred the MCA because it 

was more my type and it gave me some inspiration 

for my major work. I really like the excursion                  

because both Ms Dove and Mr Shannon mostly                

treated us as individuals and not as a school class.                  

– Natasha  



 Year 12 Sydney Excursion 

Spectacular Sculpture workshop at Reverse 

Garbage 

I thought Reverse 

Garbage was going to 

be picking up rubbish 

for two hours;          

instead we made               

sculptures. First, we 

made individual ones; 

we were given                

reusable materials 

and we were allowed 

to make whatever we 

wanted. Then we 

made a collaborative one, which was my favourite 

Art Gallery of NSW  

At the Art Gallery we had a wondrous time. 

We all had a walk around the art gallery with 

the stunning paintings. Also, we watched a 

horror movie called “Celia.” The film had              

recently been remastered by the National Film 

and Screen Association: “An imaginative and 

somewhat disturbed young girl fantasizes 

about evil creatures and other oddities to 

mask her insecurities while growing up in rural          

Australia” (IMDb). – Callum   

Rockclimbing at Sydney Indoor Climbing Gym 

On Thursday afternoon, we went to Sydney Indoor 

Climbing Gym. We took lessons on how to climb and 

how to harness ourselves with our partner so we didn’t 

fall. Overall, it was a thrilling experience with close, 

personal encounters with  falling but it was a really fun 

activity. – Jordan  

Little Miss Sunshine at New Theatre 

On Thursday evening, we watched a play called 

“Little Miss Sunshine.” The set stage was                 

creative, making it feel like a cartoon, but using 

real people as voices of thoughts and technology. 

I really like the ending when the audience and the 

actors were involved in the play, watching a              

competition being judged. – Josh  



Bullying. No Way!  



 



Aikido Classes 
 

Aikido is a Japanese martial art that focuses on 

self-control, discipline and conflict resolution. 

Aikido classes are held every Monday and              

Thursday at 3.15 pm in the gym, and all Secondary 

students (boys and girls) can participate. 

For the rest of Term 4, Year 6 students (boys and 

girls) are invited to take part in aikido classes.           

Interested students must see Mr MacLean             

beforehand to discuss the rules and expectations. 

An application form must also be completed: these 

are available from Mr MacLean, and from Stage 3 

teachers (Mr Bonsing, Ms Stiller or Ms Slater). 

 

If any parents have any questions about    

aikido, please contact Mr MacLean. 



 



 




